
The second semester is off to a fantastic start!  We are very excited about the many wonderful things happening in our 
school.  We appreciate everyone who attended our FACT Sessions this year.  We hope that you enjoyed working with 
your child and learning how to support them at home.  If you have any suggestions, please attend the Stakeholders 
Advisory Meeting to share your thoughts.  

Our students completed their Middle of the Year DIBELs assessments.  If you have any questions about your child’s 
results or how to help them at home, please email your child’s teacher. Please make every effort to attend your child’s 
conference.  Teachers will share information about your child’s progress; conferences will be held on February 6 and 7. 

This month is our Krewe of Catfish Parade.  Due to the changes in school safety, we will invite only our first grade families 
to attend; however, each 1st grade family will receive four wristbands.  One person will be able to assist the child in the 
parade and the other three will watch from the guest viewing areas.  In addition,  we are in need of first grade family 
volunteers to help design and build the floats.  These floats are located in the Family Center.  Please contact Valerie 
Chiasson to get more information about the time and dates to work.  For our PK, K and 2nd grade families, you will be 
invited to create a shoebox float to decorate our library if you choose.  More information will be sent at a later date for this 
activity.

Our school will celebrate Black History Month in a variety of ways.  We will announce accomplishments of notable African 
Americans and post their pictures around the library.  Classes will research a notable African American and create a 
poster of the person to display around the library. We will hold a program where students share what they learned about 
the notable African American. Our school essay winners will read their essay to the school at this event on February 4.  
Our book fair will be held the week of February 3-7.  

Lisa Perrin
Principal

We are committed to 
ensuring high levels of 
learning for all 
students to build a 
strong foundation.

Our students are engaged, well-rounded learners who accept others 
and work as a team.  



Date Activity

4th Black History Program @ 9:15

5th Fall retakes and Cajun Dancer Group Pictures
Playgroup @ 10:00
PTA Board Meeting @ 1:00 in Family Center

6th Early Dismissal @ 12:45
Parent Teacher Conferences from 1:15-6:15
Progress Reports are sent home

7th Early Dismissal @ 12:45
Parent Teacher Conferences from 1:15-4:15

12th Students report to school; Student holiday is cancelled

13th SSP Stakeholder Advisory Meeting @ 9::00 in Family Center
Volunteer Day in Family Center at 10:00
Someone Who Loves Me Day Pre- Kindergarten
Pre-Kindergarteners may dress up
Spring Learning Carnival for children birth to age 5 4:30-6:30 pm at PLC

14th Red, pink, white, or Valentine shirt day
Someone Who Love Me Day Kindergarten
Kindergarteners may dress up

17th Some Who Loves Me Day 1st grade
1st graders may dress up

18th Some Who Loves Me Day 2nd grade
2nd graders may dress up

19th Playgroup @ 10:00

21st Purple, green, gold, Mardi Gras shirt day
Mardi Gras parade for 1st graders 1:30

26th Playgroup @ 10:00
STEAM Night @ 6:00 pm

28th Purple, green, gold, Mardi Gras shirt day
Community Morning Meeting @ 9:15

March 3-7 Mardi Gras holiday; No school 

February



AES Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. Essay contest winners
:Congratulations to the following students:
2nd grade 1st place- Rowan Dufrene
2nd grade 2nd place- Jordan Cortez
2nd grade 3rd place Adelaide Hymel

Kindergarten 1st place- Athena Matherne
Kindergarten 2nd place- Kohlston Thompson

Our magical snow experience 

Outerwear Reminders
Outerwear must open the length of the front by snapping, buttoning, or zipping.  No hooded 
sweatshirts may be worn on any school campus during the school day.  

In addition, please make sure that all of your child’s outerwear is labelled with their first and 
last name.  

We have a lost and found area with many unclaimed jackets.  If your child is missing a jacket, 
please make sure to have them come to the lost and found.

We’ll Stand BAYOU at AES!



Early Dismissal 
When our school has an Early Dismissal schedule, it is imperative to talk to your 
child about what will be different for that day.  If you need to have a child picked 
up from carpool instead of riding the bus, a note or email must be written and 
submitted to the office by 10:30.  Emails must be sent to aesbus@ wearescpps.org.  
Please call school if you have any questions about our Early Dismissal procedures.  
Our Early Dismissal this month is on February 6th and 7th.

SST Stakeholder Advisory Group 
We are looking for parents, grandparents, and community members to work with 
us!  Our School Success Team wants to hear your voice in regards to making 
improvements to our school.  Each month we will hold a meeting with the group 
of stakeholders to talk about activities and initiatives.  These meetings will be 
in-person and will last 30-45 minutes.  We will hold these meetings on our  
Volunteer Days to accommodate stakeholders.  Thank you for your feedback.  If  
you are interested in being a part of this group, please  contact Valerie Chiasson  
at vchiasson@swearescpps.org.  Our next meeting is scheduled for 2/13/25 at 9:00.

Newsletter Delivery
As part of our efforts to embrace technology, take care of 
our environment, and monitor spending, we will have an 
electronic newsletter delivery.  Allemands Elementary will 
deliver the monthly school newsletters via email. 
Additionally, the school newsletter will be posted to the 
school’s web page. If you would like a printed copy of the 
school newsletter, please notify Lakia Butler at 
lbutler@ wearescpps.org and a copy will be sent home each 
month with your child. Thank you.

 Mrs. Taylor’s  and Mrs. Boudreaux’s Class Cajun 
Dancing

mailto:aesbus@stcharles.k12.la.us
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Kindergarteners are rocking and rolling with their learning!  
In math, we are decomposing (breaking apart) and composing  
(putting together) numbers. That means that we will have  
students break a whole number (8) into 2 parts (4 and 4, 3 and  
5, 2 and 6). We will also solve addition and subtraction problems  
to 10. We are reading kindergarten sentences and texts! When  
we get to a word that we don’t know, we say each sound and  
blend them together to read the whole word. Our goal is to read  
the whole word.  Keep working.  In time, your child will be able to  
read the whole word without decoding. Then, we go back and  
reread the whole sentence for understanding. Be sure to practice  
reading everyday.  

Our learning is under construction in Pre-K! We enjoyed learning 
about creativity, planning, and imagination during our last unit. 
We look forward to continuing to build foundational skills with 
our next unit: On The Move. Students are continuing to work hard 
to learn all the skills the need to be ready for Kindergarten!



In the month of February, our first graders are continuing to build their 
knowledge in all subjects. In Skills, we are learning to read and write one and 
two-syllable words with r-controlled vowels. We started a new reader, The 
Green Fern Zoo. This is our first non-fiction, decodable reader. Have your child 
discuss the story read in class with you. You can help by asking about the 
main topic of the story read in class. In Knowledge, we are learning about 
Astronomy, the study of outer space. In math, we are beginning to learn about 
place value with tens and ones and will continue solving word problems within 
20. Please continue to complete the nightly homework to support your child 
with the skills we are learning. Please continue to remind your child of the 
importance in showing CARES throughout our learning day!

Because we “LOVE” reading, it’s a great time to warm your heart reading a good Valentine’s Day 
book with your child. Check out The Day It Rained Hearts by Felicia Bond or a nonfiction book Saint 
Valentine by Robert Sabuda. You can also check out some Mardi Gras themed books like On Mardi 
Gras Day by Fatima Shaik or The Amazing Adventures of Mardi Gras Bead Dog by Cornell P. 
Landry. In reading, second graders are using reading strategies to help them apply phonics, fluency, 
and comprehension skills. When readers read fluently, comprehension increases. When your child 
reads, the reading should sound like natural speech. Encourage them to practice reading carefully and 
with expression. Second graders will continue reading fiction  Have conversations with your child 
about the characters, setting, plot, and any connections. Your child is reading and listening to 
nonfiction. Students have learned about cycles in nature. Ask them questions facts learned and the 
cycles of day and night and seasons on Earth. By the end of the year, second graders must know all 
basic facts to 20. Remember to continue practicing nightly. Ask your child to try applying one of the 
math strategies-Make a Ten and Take from Ten. Students can also study facts with math games and 
various activities in our Google Classrooms. Working together, we’ll have a fabulous February of 
teaching and learning!



February Books



Allemands Elementary Family Center                                     
Together We Can Make a Difference

Valerie Chiasson 
vchiasson@ wearescpps.org  985-758-7427

 

How Can You Get Involved and Be An Advocate For Your Child:

● Ask questions.
If something concerns you about your child's learning or behavior, ask the teacher or 
principal about it and seek their advice. Your questions may be like these — What specific 
problem is my child having with reading? What can I do to help my child with this 
problem? How can I stop that bully from picking on my son? How can I get my child to do 
homework? Which reading group is my child in?

● Learn about your rights.
It's important to know what your rights are as the parent regarding special services, 
English instruction, immigration status, and more.

● Let the school know your concerns.
Is your child doing well in school? Is he or she having trouble learning, behaving, or 
studying? Is there a problem with another student, teacher, or administrator? 

Manténgase informado y apoye a su hijo
● Haga preguntas. Si algo le preocupa acerca del aprendizaje o comportamiento 

de su hijo, pregúntele a la maestra o al director sobre dicho comportamiento y 
busque asesoría. Sus preguntas pueden ser como las siguientes: ¿Qué problemas 
específicos tiene mi hijo con la lectura? ¿Qué puedo hacer para ayudar a mi hijo 
con este problema? ¿Cómo puedo evitar que otros niños intimiden a mi hijo? 
¿Cómo le puedo ayudar a mi hijo a hacer las tareas? y ¿A qué grupo de lectura 
pertenece mi hijo?

● Aprende sobre sus derechos como. Es importante saber que sus derechos 
como padre son con respeto a la inmigración, servicios especiales, la instrucción 
de inglés, y más. 

● Informarle a la escuela lo que le preocupa. Si su hijo tiene un problema con 
los estudios, el comportamiento, o con otro estudiante, maestro o administrador.
Dates to Remember:
Feb 6/7 Parent conferences  half days
Feb. 13 9:00 am Stakeholder meeting
Feb. 13 10:00 am Volunteer day
Feb. 21  1:30 Mardi Gras Parade 
Feb. 26  6:00 pm  STEAM Night

● Playgroup every Wednesday at 10:00 for 
children not enrolled in school. 

mailto:vchiasson@stcharles.k12.la.us


Parent Teacher Conferences
Parent Teacher conferences will be held from 1:15-6:00 on February 6th from 1:15-6:00 and 
1:15-4:00 on February 7th.  Please make sure to attend this important meeting. Contact your child’s 
teacher to sign-up.

Black History Program
Each class at Allemands will learn about a historical African American and present a poster 
celebrating the achievements and contributions of the person chosen. This year students will learn 
about people from Louisiana ranging from R.K. Smith to Louis Armstrong. Parents of students who 
are on the program are invited to attend.

Someone Who Loves You
We will have an opportunity for students to have people who are important to them come to AES to 
do a fun activity and spend some time together.  Please make sure that you returned the flyer for 
this event. 

Mardi Gras shoebox floats & 1st grade parade
Prekindergarten, kindergarten, and 2nd grade families are invited to make a shoebox float to be on 
display around the library.  We’re asking for the floats to focus on the child’s favorite book.  Our 1st 
graders will host the Krewe of Catfish parade.  The first graders will be the only students available to 
have guests for the parade.  Please read the flyer about these events carefully.

Save the Date
February 26th

 @ 6pm



Dear Catfish Families,

Our next board meeting will be 
Wednesday, February 5th @ 1:00 pm in the 
Family Center. We would love for you to 
join us.  

We still have a couple of open 
Chairperson(s) positions. If you are 
interested in learning what positions are 
available please visit our website at 

                 www.allemandspta.org

Our website is also a great tool if you are 
looking for volunteer opportunities, 
Faculty/Staff information sheets, need to 
purchase Spirit Wear and so much more!

Please be on the lookout for PTA Board 
Elections for the 2025/2026 School year. 
We love to hear about new ideas and meet 
new faces. Many members will be moving 
on this year as their children move up 
schools. If you are interested I encourage 
you to come to a meeting or feel free to 
email us at 
          president@allemandspta.org.

As always thank you for your continued 
support. We can not do it without your 
help!

Kindly yours- Laura Brown

PTA News

Scan QR Code for:
PTA Membership,

Spirit Shirts, 
Magnets and all 

other PTA related 
signups.

Students Report 
to School

http://www.allemandspta.org
mailto:president@allemandspta.org


Everyone loved the PTA’s Glow  
Party !

Traveling Cajun Dancers  
performed for our community!

Our School Improvement Team has designated a character trait each month to teach the Essential 11 Traits each 
week.  In addition, the PTA will support our school by sending home a family activity to practice this trait. In 
February, we will focus on Cooperation,  Our teachers will read a grade-specific book and review the trait during 
the month. Please help us to reinforce these character traits at home and in the community.

2/3 Black History Month. Focus
2/10 Black History Month Focus 
2/17 Look for solutions to conflict 
“Speak Up, Molly Lou Melon” by Patty Lovell 

Let us know if your child shows this character trait at home or the community by returning the 
information below.  We will read it during the announcements to celebrate your child!

Student Name: ___________________________________________

What did he/she do to show acceptance in your home or the community?

______________________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________________

Catfish Character Traits



February Is Heart Health Month 

Take charge of your child’s heart health by developing habits now that will reap benefits later in life. An effective way to 
do this is to make healthy living a priority for the whole family.

If a child sees that eating well and getting plenty of exercise is important to his mom, dad and other family members, 
he is much more likely to adopt a similar lifestyle as he gets older and eventually moves out of the house.

How to raise a heart-healthy child:

1.  Keep moving

Exercise as a family; ride bikes, take a walk, go swimming or play games outside.

2.  Be positive

Make heart health fun by incorporating games into your family activities or walk to a park for a healthy picnic dinner. 
Celebrate successes to promote a positive sense of self-esteem.

3.  Limit screen time

Excessive screen time leads to a sedentary lifestyle and constant snacking, which increases the risk for obesity and 
cardiovascular disease. Limit TV, computer and phone time to two hours each day.

   4.  Go to the grocery store together

Learn more about reading nutrition labels and make it fun for your child. Staples in your kitchen should be 100 percent 
whole wheat or grains, low-fat dairy products, poultry, fish and nuts.

    5   Keep healthy options on hand

When your child gets home from school, give him healthy snack options such as whole grain crackers and string 
cheese, hummus dip and vegetables, Greek yogurt with apple slices, nuts and dried fruit.

    6. Check salt intake

Avoid processed foods and keep salt shakers off the table.

     7.  Be realistic

Set realistic goals and limits. Small steps and gradual changes can make a big difference in your child’s health over 
time, so start small and build up.

 

 

Information gathered from;

https://www.childrens.com/health-wellness/10-ways-to-keep-your-childs-heart-healthy















Mardi Gras Holiday is 
March 3-7






